

March 16, 2019

Dear Governor-elect Prince (Dr.) Dapo Abiodun:

On behalf of the members of the Alumni Association of Comprehensive High School, Aiyetoro, AACHSA (U.S.A/Canada), please accept my sincerest congratulations on your success in the recent gubernatorial election in Ogun State, Nigeria. We also congratulate and thank the people of Ogun State on your behalf for the trust, confidence, and hope they have placed in you. Glory be to God!

For your information, the AACHSA (U.S.A/Canada) was founded about18 years ago, and its primary goals include: (1) the general welfare of its members and (2) support for our Alma mater. As you begin your tenure as the governor of the state, we would like to make our association available to you if you need any assistance on the state's educational matters. Also, we would like to extend our hand of partnership to you and your administration especially in regards to the dire condition of our Alma mater, Comprehensive High School, Aiyetoro. We firmly believe that our joint initiatives with our sister national chapters, the U.K. and Nigeria, will produce a rich and robust education that will benefit not only our Alma mater but also the state and its people.

Again, we congratulate you, and we thank you for your time! We recognize your services to the state do not come without sacrifices, and for that, we are grateful to you.

May the good Lord bless you and the people of Ogun State.

Best wishes,

Shina Oshinuga

Shina Oshinuga

President, AACHSA (U.S.A/Canada).